## COCH/117/375/000001

From: Brearey Stephen (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST)

**Sent:** 16 May 2016 12:08

To: Jayaram Ravi (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Doctor V

(COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Gibbs John (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Saladi Murthy (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL

NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Holt Susie (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Al-Wahab Selma (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Doctor ZA

Doctor ZA (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Powell Eirian Lloyd (COUNTESS OF CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST); Murphy Anne (COUNTESS OF

CHESTER HOSPITAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST)

**Subject:** Neonatal mortality

## Dear all,

Eirian and Anne and myself met Ian Harvey and Alison Kelly last week to discuss the rise in neonatal mortality last year. It was a helpful meeting and they were grateful for the work we have done in the various reviews and involving an external clinician.

Naturally, we will be keeping close eye on things in the immediate future. If you do come across a baby who deteriorates suddenly or unexpectedly or needs resuscitatation on NNU, please could you let me and Eirian know. We will keep a record of these cases and review them as soon as practicable.

Thanks for your help.

Steve